
The Chalfont St Peter Community Library Annual General Meeting 2019 

Chair’s report  

 

I am pleased to report that we have now entered our 8th year as a thriving voluntary library 

Even more amazing is the number of volunteers who have been with us from day one.  Originally, we 

were told volunteers tend to leave after about a year, but our volunteers have great staying power. 

Thank you to all of them from the committee and from Chiltern District Council who presented us 

with an award for volunteering just after last year’s A.G.M. 

 

I would like to pick out 3 volunteers in particular for the amount of work they have done over many 

years. 

Firstly, Ray Randall, who is resigning from the Committee after seven years.  Ray has always been 

available to keep the building safe and secure.  From getting new light fittings to replace the 

obsolete ones, painting railings, fitting a new volunteer’s kitchen, arranging and assisting in the 

move of the computers from the children’s section and investigating all improvement possibilities to 

the premises as well as overseeing them.   

We owe him a huge level of thanks for his constant availability if something doesn’t work, or breaks 

or the alarms go off. 

Without Ray I don’t know how we would have made these improvements and we are grateful he is 

willing to still assist us in the future.  We would still like someone on the committee that could assist 

with the premises, so if interested please talk to a committee member. 

 

Secondly Andy Piggott for saving the library thousands of pounds by making and painting the new 

shelf ends in the children’s library that delights the parents and children in spotting the wonderful 

carvings. 

Andy has also assisted Ray in the computer move, dismantling the old desks, creating new stations, 

both up and downstairs and putting together the sofa.  He and Ray will be involved with the 

transformation upstairs, creating a new, large meeting room and moving the young adult’s library.   

 

Lastly Hazel Piggott, for assisting Andy in the transformation of the children’s library and for all her 

ideas.  I know how many hours (not to mention the stress) all these changes have taken and there 

are still more to come.  Hazel also kept us all on track with the new Spydus website last year and its 

recent updates. 

 

During 2018 volunteers have been trained in the new Spydus system and data protection guidelines 

in order for us to use the Bucks library database. 

The Committee have updated the Constitution to make it more relevant to the current situation. 



The Monday Movies continue to be well attended.  Thankyou to all volunteers who assist with this, 

over and above their regular shifts.  We know from comments from our movie goers how much they 

enjoy it and from the fact they have given us biscuits and sweets and queue up to collect tickets as 

soon as they are available. 

One disappointment for the last year is the data the committee review periodically regarding the 

books borrowed from the library.  As with most libraries the number of borrowers are reducing.   

In November 2018 we had 999 active borrowers, we now have 984. The drop is in over 65s and 

children.  The numbers are very small, however, being 4 and 11 respectively, so probably statistically 

suspect.  In addition, our book issues have reduced from November 17 to October 18 by 8%.  This is 

similar to neighbouring libraries which are down 10.4%, 7.13% and 7.1% 

As you may have seen in the press, this is consistent across the country, in many libraries.  We will 

monitor this over the next year and will consider any suggestions to improve book borrowing. 

 

Thankyou to all our customers and let’s hope we can continue to meet their requirements over the 

next year, and increase our footfall. 

 

Sue Woodrow  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 






